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Carisbrooke Elementary School

Parent Advisory Committee (CPAC) Meeting Minutes:

Date: 19 September 2012

Location: Carisbrooke Elementary Library

In attendance: Lucy Cayuela, Rebecca Telfer, Wayne Mitchell Victoria Grant-Smith, Judith Nistch, Hillary Reid, Michaela Brooke, Heather Elliot, Tanya Kalashnikov,  Julie Walker, Dee McInnes, Alison Brown, Stella Ying, Nikki Gillis, Edalee Maritz,  Colleen Mylrea, Tim McLeod, Nancy Dale, Julie Walker. 

	7:00 p.m.
	Call to Order and welcome



	Minutes:
	Approval of May Minutes. Moved by Edalee Maritz and seconded by Victoria  Grant-Smith

	Reports:          

                                                                                                                                                                                  
	

	Wayne Mitchell:
	Wayne Mitchell introduced himself as the new Principal of Carisbrooke Elementary and gave a brief background as to how he came to Carisbrooke from Cove Cliff Elementary in Deep Cove. He said that he was very impressed with the teachers and the staff at Carisbrooke Elementary and considered them to be dedicated teachers. He was also impressed with how well behaved the children were, and parents should be proud. Wayne provided a brief summary of activities to be started in the new year.

Tim MacLeod and Wayne would be coaching boys  (20) basketball, Leslie Denari  the girls (17) basketball. New basketballs had been purchased 

Mary Ferraby would be managing the cross-country club.

Wayne also informed the parents that the Crossing Guard Program was on hold, training had been moved between various trainers over the last couple of years and the District now found itself without a trainer for this year. Once a trainer is in place the program will be up and running.



	Guest Speaker: Nancy Dale, Grade 5 " IPad's use in School"


	Nancy Dale presented a talk on the use of I'Pads in Carisbrooke. Her talk covered the original Project submission made last New Years Eve to the District and the subsequent approval of half of the proposal.  Nancy explained that a crucial factor in the success of the program was the request for time for teachers to learn about new technology.  Unlike in private industry, which typically provides time for training, very little time is provided to teachers to learn new skills and enhance knowledge.  The project approval included the requested time for teachers. The success of the program can be seen by the fact that there are 24 IPads currently being used in the school. This success is due to the strong leadership and the willingness of the teachers to learn the new technology.

A summary of the outcome of the project goals and outcomes was provided

· Exploration of new applications: Teacher’s willingness to explore the new technology meant new applications were constantly being introduced and utilised. 

· A System for scheduling and maintaining the IPads: The success can be seen by the fact that there are 24 IPads utilised by 360 kids.

· Collection of data from parents, students and staff: Due to the strike last year, this had not been achieved. 

· Augmentation of traditional teaching: Teachers are able to access current tools to suit individual needs. 

· Teachers sharing ideas and knowledge online: As the engagement was ongoing and often adhoc, the online forum was not successful

· Sharing of findings with Carson and Balmoral if opportunity arises: This has not happened as yet as no request has been made 

Tim added that savings had been found along the way. For example the original plan called for an IPad cart, but it turned out to be far cheaper to have a cart built than to buy the pre built cart. Savings had also been found through online purchasing.  These lessons would be useful to share with other schools. Tim noted that the school district is not set up with tech people in schools. The District supported the technology but did not provide resources, time or money. The success at Carisbrooke was due to having interested and dedicated staff, the money and the skills. The use of IPads provided access to a wide variety of applications, and applications could therefore be found for every situation.  

Nikki Gillis asked how many IPads could utilise an application. Tim responded that Canada does not have site licensing, which meant that a single application purchase can be utilised for multiple IPads.

Nikki asked who pays for the apps. Tim responded that originally teachers were each given an IPad to "play" with and explore various applications as the cost of each app was minimal, especially in comparison to the equivalent purchase of text books

Nikki asked if the District was paying for the apps. Tim responded saying no, the funds came through the technology budget. It was also not taken from the $250 allocated to each class from the PAC funds. Teachers were provided with gift cards with which to purchase applications. Buying gift cards generated savings and s also provided the system for monitoring the expenditure. 

Nikki asked if the school could share the names of applications that the school utilised. Tim responded that this could be done but also noted that applications are constantly changing.

	Chairs Report

	

	School Planning Council
	Lucy reported that the volunteers are being sought for the School Planning Council. Wayne added that there has to be three parents, an administrator and teachers. The purpose of the Council in a school is to determine and plan towards goals such as literacy and math skills development. Wayne also mentioned that his particular bailiwick was supporting the transition from Grade 7 to Grade 8, which would be topic covered by the School Plan. The biggest challenge at the moment was to translate the current plan from 15 pages to 10 pages, in line with the District requirements. Interested parents could contact Wayne and names would have to be put forward and voted on in October. The School Planning Committee would meet between 4 and 8 times a year. 



	NVDP Representative
	Lucy explained that the position of NVDP representative is still vacant. Carisbrooke had an excellent representative last year, but she had unfortunately changed schools. The time commitment would be one meeting per month.



	Vice Chair Report:
	Rebecca Telfer reported that Volunteer Orientation was currently underway and had been completed for the Class Reps. Currently, around 80 or 90 volunteers had signed up. Collette Ostler asked how orientation for volunteers who signed up in the classrooms would be handled as the volunteer process was separate to the PAC. Wayne responded that the District viewed all volunteers as the same, and therefore orientation would be required for these volunteers as well. Two orientation sessions are planned but if volunteers were not able to make either of these sessions, they should approach Wayne directly. Rebecca added that the dates of the orientation sessions would be included in the next weekly email. 



	Committee Reports:
	Lucy reported that committee reports were being circulated prior to the PAC meetings, freeing up more time for discussions and new items during the PAC meeting.

	Fundraising:
	Hillary reported the following Fundraising update

· The online Magazine subscriptions was still in place and there were plans to extend the online purchasing to include items such as dry goods, Clothing labels, Eco-friendly household products.  

· The Halloween dance would take place on Fri Oct 28th and the Grade 7’s would provide a "haunted house " attraction. 

· The Christmas poinsettias program would be explained to include live wreaths and boughs of greenery this year. 

· An adult Social/Gala was planned for sometime in Feb with Dancing, Silent/live auction, food, drinks, games in school gym. No theme had been determined as yet, but would involve parent teams playing trivia type games. 

· An Art Fair is planned for this year as a new fundraiser. The fair would be similar to the Science Fair but kids artwork would be on display. 

Rebecca added that lots of volunteers have signed up for fundraising.



	Fun lunch:
	Edalee Maritz reported that the lunches start next week and this year subway had been included in the options. Lettuce was to be included on the sandwiches but no tomato, and condiments would be available on the side

	Treasurers Report:
	Tanya  Kalashnikov provided a summary of the 2011/2012 Spend to Budget and distributed the year-end financial statement. The 2012/2013 budget would be finalised in October and the Executive still had to discuss the teachers wish list.

	Upcoming Events:
	

	Terry Fox event
	Tim reported that the Terry Fox event would take place next Friday and was the same as previous years event. Students would be shown the Terry Fox video at 2pm and kids could bring along a toony to donate and parents could donate online. Some class were already doing various Terry Fox activities. Tim stated that volunteers were needed, especially Road Marshals. Interested parents could send Tim an email or show up on Friday at 1pm.

	Next PAC meeting
	Lucy Reported that the next PAC meeting would be on 17 Oct.

	Parent Education Evenings
	Parent Education evenings would be held each month, and invitations will be sent to the feeder schools for Carson Graham. Capilano and Carisbrooke will alternate hosting the event and speakers had been confirmed up until January. It was also noted that the September event due to be held last week had been cancelled due to a lack of speaker

	Halloween Party
	Rebecca asked whether security was available for the school for the upcoming Halloween Party. It was discussed that in the past dads had volunteered. Wayne and Rebecca to discuss further after Wayne has followed up with the District.  

	New Business:
	Collette reported that the Grade 7 Grad committee is to be formed. She is not co-ordinating but will report back to the PAC. Collette also noted that historically the Grad Funds have been managed in a separate account, but recommends that the funds flow through the PAC Treasurer. Edalee asked what had been done with the extra funds from last year. Collette responded that the Grade 7's gifted the remaining funds to Westview Elementary. 

	Adjorn
	8:30 p.m.
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